Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Pilotage Rate Review Board
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
61E13-2.007: Processing of Application

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following change has been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 36, No. 7, of the February 19, 2010, issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. The change is due to concerns by the Joint Administrative Procedure Committee in their letter dated March 30, 2010. The rule shall now read as follows:
The original notice amended subsection (4) to require the notice to be submitted 14 days prior to the hearing. The proposed change from 45 days to 14 days shall be deleted and the required notice shall remain at 45 days.

NAME OF PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Pilotage Rate Review Board, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Northwood Centre, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0750.
